
Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 1 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 2 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 3 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 4 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 5 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 6 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 7 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 8 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 9 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 10 of 22) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Appendix “F” to Report PED14042  (Page 11 of 22) 
 

From: L. S. [mailto:]  

Sent: January-30-14 11:28 AM 
To: Muto, Joe 

Cc: Pearson, Maria 
Subject: Follow up to Tuesday meeting 

 

Hello Joe, 
 
My  spouse and I attended the public meeting this past Tuesday night regarding the 
development of condominiums on Millen Road, we own 389 Hemlock Avenue.   We 
sent you a letter in 2012 regarding our concerns regarding the proposed new 
development and we also met with Maria Pearson to discuss them.   
  
We just want to reiterate that our concerns remain the same as before:  elimination of 
our privacy in our backyard because of the location of balconies and also ensuring that 
the privacy fence is adequate to provide the most privacy possible and lessen 
sound. We were pleased to hear that the height of the fence can altered if the city 
agrees and we hope this is a consideration.   
  
Another concern we have is that the units can be rented out.  We were under the 
impression when we initially brought forth our concerns a couple of years ago that this 
would not be the case.  Are there not provisions/stipulations/regulations that can be 
made by the owners/condominium board etc. that prevent the rental of these properties 
or a time frame when buyers need to reside before they would be permitted to our a 
unit?   
  
We are also concerned about possible damage to our property due to vibration from the 
construction from, digging, pile driving, soil compaction etc.  What if the new 
construction were to damage our property in some way?  What would occur in this 
situation? 
  
We look forward to your response and appreciate your time, 
  
Lorraine Smith 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From: Pearson, Maria  

Sent: January-10-14 10:37 AM 
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To: Muto, Joe; 'Shaun Sheehan' 

Cc: De Iulio, Peter; Robichaud, Steve 
Subject: RE: Appeal-Amendment Application (File No. OPA-12-001) 

 
Good morning Joe. Thank you for including me in your response to Mr. Sheehan and for the information 
you have provided. My office has mailed out the Notice of my second neighbourhood meeting to all the 
residents that were circulated with the original Complete Application Notice.I will be pleased to give a re-
cap of the work that has been done so far on this matter: 
  
Notice City's Formal Consultation Meeting regarding this development proposal received by my office 
November 19, 2010 
  
Notice of Neighbourhood meeting scheduled by my office for July 27th, 201, 7-9p.m. with developer's 
agent being in attendance to provide information on the proposal hand delivered personally by me to 321 
homes in the circulation area  
  
Original proposal incorporating two -3 storey buildings (20 units) on the north and south side of the 
property  
  
Several meetings and conversations with residents in the vicinity regarding this development and 
concerns of height, privacy, traffic etc. 
  
February 13. 2012 further Request for Comments received regarding same proposal with some changes 
made 
calls and discussions with several residents in the neighbourhood 
  
April 2012 -discussions with staff, the applicant, the applicant's agent etc. -possible further neighbourhood 
meeting would be arranged once final proposal tweeked and received 
  
March 4, 2013 Further circulation by City to departments for Request for Comments on the proposed 
development  
  
December 10, 2013 Further Request for Comments circulated to internal staff and my office, confirmed 
with staff formal public meeting scheduled for February 18, 2014 
  
December 17, 2013 Notice of Complete Application received by my office as was circulated to the 
neighbourhood 
  
Calls from several residents, discussions with staff and applicant. Public meeting postponed until further 
neighbourhood meeting can be arranged 
  
January 3, 2014 Letter and Petition received by my office 
  
January 7, 2014 Scheduling of Neighbourhood meeting and preparation of Notices mailed to the 
same residents originally circulated by planning staff 
  
As can be seen, there was very little information to pass on to the residents until December 17th, when 
the formal application was finally presented. A further Notice of the formal Public Meeting will be posted 
on the sign board located on the property and mailed to the same residents.  
  
I hope this clarifies the process from my office. Maria 

 
 -----Original Message----- 

From: Muto, Joe  
Sent: January 9, 2014 9:02 AM 

To: 'Shaun Sheehan' 
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Cc: Pearson, Maria; De Iulio, Peter; Robichaud, Steve 

Subject: RE: Appeal-Amendment Application (File No. OPA-12-001) 
Mr. Sheehan, thank you for your email. 
 
This matter has not been formerly brought to Planning Committee for the statutory public meeting.  
Therefore, no decision has been made on these planning applications. 
 
The recent correspondence (Notice of Complete Application) you received is a statutory requirement of 
the Planning Act as the new Urban Hamilton Official Plan is now in effect, a formal application was 
required to amend the current Plan.  The previous Stoney Creek Official Plan Amendment (OPA) which 
was sent out the public in 2012 was for the same OPA you just received.  Granted, the current layout has 
evolved from the two-building concept to a single-building concept, so as to address some of the original 
concerns raised by the public in 2012. 
 
I have carbon copied Councillor Pearson so she is aware of your concerns.  Further, it is my 
understanding that the Councillor’s office is organizing a subsequent resident meeting prior to this 
matter being scheduled for a public meeting.  I believe this meeting notice will be going to all the 
required residents within the statutory circulation area of 120 metres from the subject lands very 
shortly.  The meeting is scheduled for January 28, 2014 for 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m.  at the Stoney Creek 
Municipal Centre (Saltfleet Room). 
 
I will be in attendance for that meeting, and can speak to some of your concerns at that time.  
Additionally, a more formal response will be incorporated into the staff report that will go to the 
Planning Committee in the future. 
 
Joe Muto, MCIP, RPP 
Senior Planner 

 
From: Shaun Sheehan [mailto:s_sheehan13@hotmail.com]  
Sent: January-09-14 1:12 AM 

To: Muto, Joe 

Subject: Appeal-Amendment Application (File No. OPA-12-001) 

 

January 8th, 2014                                                                                 File No. OPA-12-
001 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
            This letter is in reference to the proposed plan to build a 40-unit apartment 
building on lands located at 257, 259 and 261 Millen Road in Stoney Creek.  
            We are strongly opposed to the building of this apartment complex. We moved 
into our home on Millen Road because of the community and the fact that it was a 
residential neighbourhood. We have no interest in living right next door to 40 families for 
a variety of reasons. Adding an extra 40 apartments on Millen Road will result in a huge 
increase in traffic on both Millen and the surrounding side streets. Our neighbourhood is 
full of families with young children and the traffic will make our streets unsafe. We will 
no longer be able to allow our nieces to play hopscotch on our sidewalks or ride their 
bicycles down Hemlock to Ferris Park as the street will be crowded with both moving 
and parked vehicles. In addition, this apartment complex will rob us of any privacy that 
we currently have. We enjoy spending time with our extended family in our backyard but 

mailto:s_sheehan13@hotmail.com
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will be unable to do so without an audience. We will have to worry about the safety of 
our nieces while they play in our backyard with so many people coming and going right 
next door to our home. Putting up a fence between the properties will do little to ensure 
our privacy as there will be balconies facing our backyard which will allow people to 
peer into our yard whenever they please. The map which shows the proposed plan for 
the building shows that the main entrance for the building is facing our property. This 
means that the majority of traffic in and out of the building will be right beside our 
property. All of these factors will result in the loss of our privacy, increased traffic, less 
street parking for our visitors on Hemlock, and the loss of the wonderful residential feel 
of this neighbourhood. It is also safe to assume that there will be much more noise living 
here on our property as there will be 40 new families moving in next door, with their 
main entrance facing our home and their vehicles coming and going at all hours. There 
is a very large cement pad on the property at 257 Millen Road which runs all the way 
along the fence line between our properties and we strongly suspect that our yard could 
be negatively affected when it is removed. The thought of living right next door while a 
building of this size is being erected is very disheartening, as it is not something we ever 
expected we would have to live through when we moved into our home since the zoning 
would not allow it. We strongly feel that the building of this apartment complex will have 
a very negative effect on the value of our property.  
            We are very unhappy with how this proposed plan has been handled and are 
especially disappointed in Maria Pearson’s involvement. She was elected to represent 
our community but she seems to be much more interested in supporting this proposed 
plan rather than supporting the members of this community. We were told by Maria 
Pearson that we would be kept updated but were not. When we called her again 
recently, we were told that she would get back to us to set up a meeting after the 
holidays but again, we received no phone call. We also learned through discussions 
with neighbours of a public meeting that was held without fair notice to the 
neighbourhood. We have been waiting for news on this meeting for years and frequently 
checked the sign at 257 Millen Road, which still says “Public meeting to be announced”. 
We feel that this is very deceptive and that the public is not being given an opportunity 
to have a voice regarding this proposed plan. Through speaking to some of our 
neighbours, we have discovered that many of them feel the same and have had similar 
experiences. We know the others around us feel just as strongly against this proposed 
zoning change and we have signed the petition going around. 
           We hope you can empathise with our communities situation and help put a stop 
to zoning application. We appreciate your time in considering our thoughts regarding 
this proposed plan. This matter is of the utmost importance to us and would appreciate 
any updates on this matter and would like to be made aware of any opportunities for 
public involvement in the future. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Shaun Sheehan and Mandy Davidson 
Residents of 253 Millen Road 
(905) 745 – 0279 
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	From: Shaun Sheehan [mailto:s_sheehan13@hotmail.com]  Sent: January-09-14 1:12 AM To: Muto, Joe Subject: Appeal-Amendment Application (File No. OPA-12-001)

